
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

20 October 2023 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Tues 24 Oct Whole school 
dance rehearsals at Quin 
Auditorium 
Wed 25 Oct Dance Perfor-
mance ‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
6.30pm at Quin Auditorium 
CCCC 
Fri 27 Oct  Day for Daniel 
Casual Day with splashes of 
RED 
Wed 1 Nov All Saints Day 
Teeth on Wheels 
Thurs 2 Nov All Souls Day 
Mon 6 Nov Professional 
Learning Day (Report 
Writing). No school for the 
students 
Tues 7 Nov Melbourne Cup 
Day Public Holiday 
Fri 10 Nov Teeth on Wheels 
P&F Trivia Night in Mariana 
Hall 
Sat 11 Nov Remembrance 
Day 
Mon 13-Fri 24 Nov 10 Day 
Swimming Program 
Fri 8 Dec  Feast of the Im-
maculate Conception 

 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

Gracious words are a honeycomb, sweet to the soul and healing to the bones.  
Proverbs 16: 24  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dancers Prayer  
Lord God, With every movement I make I long to be close to you.  

May I leap with your joy, May I stretch with your passion, May I balance with your 
strength.  

I give you my dance, as a prayer, As praise, And as a testimony.  
May my dancing tell of you love And always point the way to you.  

Amen. 

Dear Parents, 
 
Hasn’t it been lovely to have some lovely sunshine?  
 
Thank-you to all the parents who supported our Community       
Classroom afternoon on Tuesday. We were so fortunate to have so 
many parents and family members come through our classroom 
doors and engage with the children’s learning. Thank-you to our 
amazing classroom teachers and students for making the afternoon a 
success.  
 
We have a very exciting week coming up. As you all know, our       upcoming ‘Let Your Light 
Shine’ Dance extravaganza is fast approaching. In less than a week, our students will show-
case their hard work and I am confident we will see all students shine on stage! 
 
On Monday, we had a whole school rehearsal at school to allow Andy to make any final 
small adjustments next week. Thankfully, Andy was so pleased and feels all dances have 
come together very well.  
 
This coming Monday, students will have their final class rehearsal at school followed by 
our whole school rehearsal at Quin Auditorium on Tuesday. If you haven’t completed your 
child’s permission note yet, please ensure you do so today or over the weekend.  
Rehearsing at Quin Auditorium is a very important part of the process, so that all students, 
staff and of course Andy, are comfortable and aware of the space they will be performing 
in.  
Please make sure you purchase the tickets you need. So far 528 tickets at Quin Auditorium 
have been sold. 
Ticket sales are available via Trybooking https://www.trybooking.com/CMFAX where you 
are able to select your seating.  
 
Please take note of the following reminders:  
WHOLE SCHOOL DRESS REHEARSAL ON TUESDAY 24TH OCTOBER 
• Buses will be transporting all children and staff to Quin Auditorium at 9.00a.m. We 

will start leaving Caroline Chisholm at approximately 2.10p.m. 
• All children need to bring their snack, drink and lunch from home as there will be NO 

TUCKSHOP OR LUNCH ORDERS on Tuesday, as per usual. 
• All children should wear their sport uniform.  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF
https://www.trybooking.com/CMFAX


 

ARRIVAL FOR PERFORMANCE NIGHT ON WEDNESDAY 25TH OCTOBER 
• All children need to be at the venue Quin Auditorium 204 Churchill Ave, Braybrook (Limited parking via 

Darnley Street) between 5.30-6.00p.m. on Wednesday 25th October. There is limited parking next 
door to Paul Sadler Swim Centre for parents. Of course, the surrounding streets also have some park-
ing options.  

• Let Your Light Shine will run from 6.30-8.30pm.  
• There will be a 15 minute intermission in the program. 
• All students need to remain for the entire concert.  
 
AFTER THE CONCERT /DISMISSAL TIME 
Our primary concern is child safety and that all children leave safely with their parents. In order to do this in 
an orderly way, we ask you for your patience and understanding. It is important that your child’s class  
teacher marks/ticks off that your child has been collected. 
The dismissal process can always be congested as everyone 
is wanting to leave at the same time. So we do ask for your 
cooperation and patience as this occurs at the end of the 
evening. 
 
We will remind you of the pick up points after the concert. Overall, the dismissal process 
will involve:  
 Parents remain seated in the Quin Auditorium 
 Students will return with their class teacher and then classes will go to an allocated 

dismissal point, which will be announced 
 Older siblings will go to their younger siblings' class so they are together, allowing 

one parent to collect all their children from one class. 
 One parent will be asked to come and collect their child/ren from the following   

areas: 
 Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 students will be collected from the stage (including older siblings) 
 Year 3 and Year 4 students will be collected from the space in front of the seats in the Quin      

auditorium (including older siblings) 
 Year 5 and Year 6 students will be collected from the foyer space, just outside the Quin             

auditorium. 
However, if weather conditions are favourable, we may use the outdoor space just outside the foyer to ease 
congestion. We appreciate and thank-you for your co-operation in advance so that everyone’s safety is at 
the forefront.  
 
BUILDING UPDATE 
On Tuesday, Ms Bertani, Mrs Meilak and myself attended our fortnightly building 
meeting.  
The next stage of the project is quite a long process which is all the pre-slab work. 
All the groundwork is being completed, which also involves all the inground services. The concreters will be 
here for the next few weeks, as they focus on the excavation, reinforcement and eventually pouring of the 
pad footings. This will take quite a bit of time over the next few weeks, with the intention of the slab being 
poured before Christmas (hopefully). It really is so exciting to see the work that has been happening this 
week.  

 



 

Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend.  
Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Acting Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE IS ON NEXT WEEK! 

Don’t forget to buy your 

tickets over the weekend. 

Tickets $16.00 per person.  

No ticket needed for performers -  

current students of Our Lady’s 

https://www.trybooking.com/CMFAX 

DAY FOR DANIEL  
 
As I mentioned last week, next Friday, October 27th, Our Lady’s will be 
participating in the registered national event ‘Day for Daniel’ for the 
seventh time. It has been organised by the Daniel Morecombe Foundation to help promote and educate  
children about safety. On this day, students are encouraged to wear splashes of RED which could be a red 
tee-shirt, headband, ribbon or red socks. To prepare for this day, the students will be engaging in a number 
of ‘Child Safety’ lessons, which also support our Social and Emotional Learning Program. These lessons     
promote and teach students to Recognise, React and Report if they find themselves in situations that make 
them feel unsafe. We encourage you to continue to talk to your child about what they are learning in class.  

 

All children are invited to wear casual clothes with splashes of red.  
 
Next Friday is also World Teacher’s Day. To celebrate the fantastic efforts of all 
our students efforts in the concert, we have decided to make part of Friday a fun 
time where the students will have a disco hour. At 11:30-12:30pm, the F-2        
students will have their disco hour and at 12:30-1:30pm the 3-6 students will have 
their disco hour.   
 
P&F TRIVIA NIGHT  
 
A huge thank-you to our P&F committee who are busily organising a special night 
for you. Please support the committee and our school by enjoying the Trivia Night 
in three weeks time. Have you purchased your tickets yet?  
 
Please see the advertisement for the P&F Trivia Night on Friday 10th November. Thank-you to the couple of 
people that have donated some items to support the evening. Can you help??  
 
The Parents and Friends Committee do need help from all of us. To make the night a success, we are inviting 
members in our school community who can and are interested in donating any of the following items: 
 
*Movie Tickets                             *Small home Appliances          *Signed Memorabilia 
*Escape Room vouchers             *Restaurant Vouchers             *Weekend Getaways 
*Spa Treatments                          *Gift Cards  
 
If you are able to donate any of the above listed items, please leave your donations at our 
school office. Any small donation contributes to making the night a success. We thank-
you in advance. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
As always, we welcome you to join our school community for our weekly online assembly at 2:40 p.m.  



 

FI 
Sarah Anne - For her writing piece about the digestive system. Great work! From Ms. Cam Tu & Mrs Granata 
Harriet - For writing an explanation about starfish. Great work! From Ms. Cam Tu & Mrs Granata  
 
FJ 
Nate - For clearly explaining your ideas about why and how things happen. You are a great Thinker, Nate! From Miss 
Wendy 
Elena - For showing the Gospel Value Service by helping others to learn how to do new things in Discovery. Well done! 
From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Thomas - for showing great improvement in your reading and writing. You have been practicing and your hard work is 
paying off. Keep it up! From Miss Shai 
Mia - for being a self-manager who waits patiently for her turn to speak and ask questions especially when you can see 
the teacher is busy. Well Done! From Miss Shai 
 
1L 
Joseph L and Willow T - For being Collaborators who worked with each other when learning about the parts of the hu-
man body. The two of you used different sources to find out information about our organs and where they go! From 
Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Brian D: For consistently living the Gospel Value of Peace in the way that you always maintain a positive attitude, even 
when faced with challenges. From Ms Rochelle 
William O: For turning your 5 Finger Facts about the Emperor Scorpion into a very detailed factual description. Well 
done! From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Van Sui P- For showing the Gospel value of Compassion by donating to our shop to raise money to help others. From 
Mrs Mitchell 
Scarlett M - For working collaboratively with your peers to create an informative slideshow about Italy with wonderful 
images to match the text. From Mrs Mitchell  
 
3E 
Evelyn L - For using her knowledge of place value to partition numbers up to 1,000. Keep up the good work! From Ms 
Howe & Ms Belinda 
Simon - For writing great arguments to convince your readers why girls should play soccer. Well done! From Ms Howe 
& Ms Belinda  
 
3F 
Makuei M - For showing the Gospel value of Compassion by looking out for others treating everyone with respect. 
From Mr Josh 
Owen T - For working independently in Writer’s Workshop. Keep it up Owen. From Mr Josh 
 
 
 



 

4G 
Hanna-For creating a clever and interesting advertising slogan to persuade the 
viewer to buy the advertised product. Well done! From Ms Karen 
Imogen - For writing three well thought out reasons in your persuasive text. 
Well done! From Ms Karen  
 
4H 
An- For using persuasive language to make your writing interesting. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Robles 
Maya- For taking risks and challenging yourself during Maths. Well done! From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Filip- for your outstanding editing work on your latest draft in Writer’s Workshop. Well done Filip! From Mr Membrey 
Anna- for stepping outside of your comfort zone and trying challenging things. Keep it up Anna! From Mr Membrey  
 
5D 
Saiyam - For displaying the gospel values of Service and Respect by helping another student with their iTime Inquiry. 
From Ms Gurry 
Will - For starting off Term 4 with a huge improvement in your contributions to whole class discussions. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Rati - For being willing to share her opinions and thoughts in class discussions. From Mr Wickham 
Gabe - For displaying the Learning Asset of Self Manager by remaining focussed when working on learning tasks. From 
Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Jonti M - For demonstrating maturity and conscientiousness during learning time and for being a wonderful role model 
for your peers. From Ms Christine & Mrs Sales 
Dao L - For demonstrating the Our Lady's Gospel Value of Courage when taking risks in his learning and using division 
to compare two fractions. From Ms Christine & Mrs Sales  

FI Jayden P 
1L Isabella W 
3E Evelyn L 
3F Ethan N 
4G Mina N 
6B Raphaella T 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Let Your Light Shine 
Our Lady’s Whole School Dance Extravaganza 

October 25th 2023 at 6.30pm 
 

Quin Auditorium 
Caroline Chisholm Catholic College 

Entrance corner Churchill Ave and Darnley St, 
Braybrook 

Tickets on sale from  
Wednesday 11th October 5.00pm until  

Wednesday 25th October 10.00am 
 

Tickets $16.00 per person.  
No ticket needed for performers -  

current students of Our Lady’s 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/CMFAX 



 

Promoting Child Safety - A Day for Daniel 

Next Friday, October 27th, Our Lady’s will be participating in the registered event 
‘A Day for Daniel’ for the seventh time. It has been organised by the Daniel   
Morecombe Foundation to help promote and educate children about safety. On 
this day, students are encouraged to wear splashes of RED which could be a red 
T-shirt, headband, ribbon or red socks, with casual day. To prepare for this day, 
the students will be engaging in a number of ‘Child Safety’ lessons, which also 
support our Social and Emotional Learning Program. These lessons promote and 
teach students to Recognise, React and Report if they find themselves in              
situations that make them feel unsafe. We encourage you to continue to talk to 
your child about what they are learning in class. 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday the 17th October, Van R, Aria W, Harrison B and Jesse D represented Our Lady's school in the 

Western Metropolitan Primary Regional Athletics at Keilor Athletics Track.  

Van R competed in the 100m, 80m hurdles and long jump, Aria competed in the triple jump and long jump, 

Harrison competed in the 800m and Jess competed in the 200m.  

Congratulations on making it this far and representing Our Lady's.  

Ms McManus 



 



 



 



 

TEETH ON WHEELS COMING BACK TO OUR LADY’S 
 

Dear Families, 
 
We have Teeth On Wheels visiting our school for dental check-ups and oral health edu-
cation starting the 01/11/2023.  
 

Click the link below to sign your child up - IT MIGHT BE FREE! 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 

Please note: if you have already completed a form for 2023 this does not need to be done again, unless your 
contact information or child’s medical history has changed. 
Please complete your form today and the Teeth On Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your child’s 
appointment and notify you if your child’s eligible for FREE dental care through the Child Dental Benefit 
Schedule. 

CUT OFF DATE FOR COMPLETING YOUR CHILDS FORM IS ON THE 31/10/2023. 
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise in working with chil-
dren. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treatment onsite and will be able to ad-
vise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 



 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2024 
 

Family Name:            
 
Child/children’s names: 
 
1.           2023 Grade:    

2.           2023 Grade:    

3.           2023 Grade:    

 
Name of our new school: _________________________________________ 
 

And if moving addresses: 
 

Our new address:               

                 

 
Signed:               (Parent) 
 
 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2024 
 

As we are beginning our preparations for 2024 we ask that parents let us know as 
soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2024 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2024 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you re-
turn this form as soon as possible.  



 



 



 


